

7/29/2025

## **Hope Learning Academy - Hearing and Vision Screening Policy**

All students in kindergarten through 8<sup>th</sup> grade will receive an annual hearing and vision screening by a certified nurse. Parents will be notified of the screenings prior to administration. Students who yield negative results will have a referral report completed and provided to the parent. Parents will also receive this information in either a phone call or face-to-face meeting to aid in the interpretation of the results. Parents are responsible at this time to obtain additional evaluations for their children. Hope Learning Academy is able to provide support if the parent needs assistance securing a doctor and/or appointment.

In addition, in correlation with the IDEA, Individuals with Disabilities Education Act, all students referred to special education will have a hearing and vision screening prior to any additional testing or evaluations.

If you have any questions or would like your child to opt out of the screening, please contact the school office 419-297-6313.

Revised 7/2025